
  Eucharist 
Holy Rosary  

     Saturday Vigil:  4:00 pm 

     Wednesday:  8:30 am 

St. Ann 

     Sunday:  8:00 am 

     Thursday:  8:30 am 

SS. Peter & Paul  

     Sunday:  10:00 am 

     Tuesday:  8:30 am 

     First Friday:  8:30 am 

   Reconciliation 

    Saturday 
Holy Rosary—3:30 pm 
  Sunday  

St. Ann —7:30 am 

SS. Peter & Paul— 9:30 am 

  Adoration 

 Mondays 

     SS. Peter & Paul 4—5 pm 

Wednesdays   

     Holy Rosary 4—5 pm 

Fridays 

     St. Ann 4—5 pm 

 
 

   Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi, Pastor 

     amadi@cua.edu  
Deacon Dennis Bennin,  
Pastoral Associate 

     dcndennis02@gmail.com 
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“For my eyes have seen your salvation, 

which you prepared in the sight of all the 

peoples: a light for revelation to the Gen-

tiles, and glory for your people Israel.”  – 

Luke 2:30-32 

Dear Friends, 

In today’s Gospel, we hear about the 

Feast of the Presentation of the Lord.  

According to the law of the time, Mary 

and Joseph were to take Jesus to Jerusalem 

to be presented in the temple. Upon their 

arrival, the priest Simeon takes Jesus into 

his arms. As Simeon holds the Son of 

God, he praises God and declares how his 

eyes have seen salvation.  This salvation 

is not only for Simeon, but for all people.  

Simeon’s proclamation of his hope 

in Jesus is a great example of how 

we, too, should strive to be Bringing 

Hope to the World. 

By discovering Jesus and sharing His 

hope with others, we bring hope to 

the world like Simeon. We see this 

occur right here at our parishes. Our 

faith formation programs and Catholic 

schools help our young people 

discover Jesus and find hope 

through a friendship with Him. 

Our deacon brings hope to our 

parish, walking with so many  

parishioners on their faith journey.  

Eucharistic ministers bring Jesus 

to parishioners at the Mass every 

weekend. Catholic Charities 

counselors help parishioners  

battling depression, anxiety, or 

marriage struggles find healing 

and hope through Jesus.  All of 

this and more is possible because 

of generous members of our  

parish sharing their gifts to the Bish-

op’s Appeal. 

Please prayerfully consider making your 

gift to the Bishop’s Appeal to help these 

Diocesan ministries share Christ’s love.  

Contact our parish office, use the pledge 

card you received at home, or visit the 

Bishop’s Appeal website at 

www.catholicfoundation.org/give to give 

today. 

Thank you for your gift to the Bishop’s 

Appeal and for your helping more parish-

ioners at our parishes and beyond find 

hope in Jesus! 

Bringing Hope to the World through our Faith in Jesus 



** Abide in Him ** 

Come Join Us! For our next session highlighting key-
note speaker, Jonathan Roumie! from last summer’s 
National Eucharist Congress in Indianapolis. Meet us 
Thursday February 6th at Holy Rosary, Mary Queen 
of Peace room, 6:00 - 7:15 pm. Discussion, light 
snack and water served!   

Jeff & Leslie Schuette, Deacon Randy & Patti Jaeckels  

We are Grateful! 

The Vocation Ministry Team is very thankful to  
everyone from our 3 linked parishes who Spiritually 
Adopted a Seminarian.    You have taken important 
steps of thanking him for answering God’s call  and 
praying for him as he continues his journey.  We 
hope that both you and your adopted Seminarian 
will gain many rewards from this journey. 

Thank you so much, 

The Vocation Ministry Team 

Divine Savior Pig Receipts 

In 2024 we raised $1,160 by collecting and turning in 
our Kiel Piggly Wiggly receipts!!!  

A huge thank you to those in our parish communities 
who supported us with this fundraising opportunity! 

This program has ended and we won't be collecting 
receipts any more, but you can look forward to new 
ways to shop the Pig in Kiel and help our school. 

Tax Year Ending  

A tri-parish newsletter and contribution statements 
were mailed out to all parishioners in our three 
linked parishes.  Thank you to all who give weekly, 
yearly and everything in between! Your support all 
year is greatly appreciated!  

Divine Savior Auction 

The 15th Anniversary Edition of the Divine Savior 
School Fundraising Auction takes place on Saturday, 
March 29th at Millhome Supper Club.  CASH Raffle 
tickets are now available at the School Office, and 
the Rectory Offices of S.S. Peter & Paul & Holy Ro-
sary Parishes.  Tickets are $10 each with a top prize of 
$1500.  Check out the Auction website or contact one 
of the Auction Committee members for more details. 

Your involvement and support of Divine Savior 
School will again help make this event another re-
sounding success. 

Adoration/Exposition of the Eucharist  

If you are looking for a spiritual uplift, hoping to 
spend some quality time in prayer, or simply desir-

ous to be in a familiar space, come spend an hour 
before the Blessed Sacrament. From 4—5 pm on 
Mondays at Ss. Peter & Paul, Wednesdays at Holy 
Rosary and Fridays at St. Ann. The church will be 
open for you to come, sit in silence and spend time 
in prayer. All are invited and welcome. 

Men of Christ 

We gather on Saturday mornings at Holy Rosary.  All 
men can join us.  February 8th’s topic is Just a Guy in 
the Pew.   

Esto Vir 2025 Annual Men’s Conference  

Crush the Serpent  

March 1,2025 from 8am - 3pm  

St. Pius X, Appleton, WI  

Learn more & Register@ Estovir.com  
Earlybird pricing ends 1.31.25 

New Caregiver Support Group 

Whether you seek practical guidance or simply desire 
the comfort in knowing you’re not alone, joining a 
caregiver support group is a fantastic way to find sol-
ace and strength. The Calumet County ARDC will host a 
monthly support group meeting starting February 6, 
2025, at the Fox Valley Technical College – Chilton 
Campus (1200 E. Chestnut St) from 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm. 
For more information or help with transportation/
respite – Contact the Calumet County ARDC at 920-849
-1451. 

 Powerful Prayer:  Chapel of Divine Mercy in Chilton 
Praying before the Blessed Sacrament is powerful.  
When you are filled with worry or have special inten-
tions, there is no better place to go.   There is a basket 
in front of the  Blessed Mother statue with slips of pa-
per available.  Anyone can write down their intentions 
and place them in the basket.  In  that way, they are 
prayed for each hour by every adorer.   

When in need of prayer or in the case of an emergen-
cy, put your intentions in this basket. 

  To sign up for an  hour, call Kathy Schneider at 849-
9266 or log on to  goodshepherdcdm.weadorehim.com 



SS. Peter & Paul, Kiel 

 Thank You  

We’d like to say thank you to those who supported the 
SSPP Faith Formation Chili Lunch fundraiser last Sunday. 
To the faith formation families who donated all the chili 
ingredients, as well as the crackers & bread.   

To Sargento for donating shredded cheese.   

To the council members who donated cookies for dessert.  

To the students and parents who worked that day.   

To all who dined in or took some chili to go.    

We raised almost $700!  

And thank you to all those who toured and inquired 
about the SSPP heating system and to Dave, Mike, and 
Chuck who helped with answering questions and facili-
tating people who wanted to take a look around our 
buildings. 

And thank you to the Divine Savior staff who were 
available for school tours.  It was nice that people got 
a chance to see our great school.   

 Fish Fry  

Our 13th Annual Fish Fry will be ‘to go only’ on Friday, 
March 7 from 11 am—6:30 pm. The lunch hour business 
delivery and pick up was a popular time so we’re again 
offering pick up hours starting at 11 am.  We have one 
dinner choice: a 3-piece fish with baby reds, applesauce, 
coleslaw, bread & tartar sauce. Homemade tortes will be 
$2 extra.  

See the sign up sheets in the narthex for grocery items that 
are needed: Miracle Whip (gallon size), pickle relish and 

butter. We also have a sign up sheet in the narthex if you 
can donate a torte or two.  

Want to help us cover the cost of the fish with a monetary 
donation?  Feel free to drop it in the collection basket in 
an envelope labeled fish fry.   

 Food Panty  

The Kiel Food Pantry (Rays of Hope) is open on Wednesdays 
from 10 am to 1 pm to drop off items. Distribution hours 
on the third week of each month include: Thursday from 
4:30—6 pm, Friday from 2:30 to 4:30 pm and Saturday 
from 9:30—11 am. No financial disclosure is required.  

 Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know unable to come to Mass? 
Deacon Dennis Bennin is doing home visits with Holy 
Communion during the week. Please call the parish office 
(920-894-3553) to get added to the schedule.    

Calendar of Events   +Mass Intentions 

February 3-9, 2025 

Mon Adoration    4-5pm 

 Pietra Fitness  4:15 pm  

Tues Mass    8:30 am   + Elmer & Mary Phipps 

 Pietra Fitness  9:30 am  

Wed Faith Formation  Gr 2 –10 

Thurs SVdP Mtg  8 am/PC 

 NEC Presentation  6 pm/HR MQP Rm 

Fri First Friday 

 Mass   8:30 am +Les Klauck 
Sun  9:30 am Confession 

 Mass  10 am  +Lydia Turba 

  Rosary   6 pm/Church  

For the week of February 2 the  
Sanctuary Candle is burning   

In Memory of Leo Anhalt and  
Gilbert & Veronica Anhalt  

SS. Peter & Paul Liturgical Roles 

10 am Mass  Sunday—February 9 

GREETERS J DeTroye & Schneiders  

LECTOR S Blaser 

EUCHARIST G Vondrachek 

SERVERS Novaks 

USHERS M Raquet 

Your Stewardship Sharing 
 Ending January 26, 2025 

   Stewardship     $     2,281.50             

   Loose             $        189.00 

   Building & Maint $        835.00       

Needed weekly to meet budget: $5,833 (Under $3,552) 

     Needed weekly to meet budget:  $5,833   

Thank you for your contributions! 



St. Ann, St. Anna 

Sweetheart Cash Raffle 
Winnebago East Shore Lions will 
again be offering raffle tickets for 
sale for our "Sweetheart Cash 
Raffle".  The tickets are $20.00/
ticket. Top Prize is $2000.00 with 20 prizes being 
offered. Tickets will be available at the rear of 
Church starting February 2. 
Tickets will also be available from Lion Tony Pauly 
(414-539-0271) or Lion Gary Roehrig (920-418-
3612). 
Thank You for your continued support of Winnebago 
East Shore Lions. 

Quilters  
St. Ann quilting season is on!  All are welcome to 
join us from 8:30—11:30 am each Tuesday until 
March 25 at the home of Ken Turba (N9539 Irish 
Court, west of St. Ann).  
Some scissors and needles will be provided with 
yarn.  Men and women are welcome! The quilts 
are donated to The Salvatorian Mission Ware-
house and shipped to various missions. 

Mass & Bulletin Announcements 
If you have information that you would like an-
nounced at Mass,  please email the information to 
Lisa Gross.  lgross6@hotmail.com.  If you’d like 
something in the bulletin, please contact Kim at 
920-894-3553 or secretary@sspeternpaul.org.   

Address & Phone Numbers  

Please keep the parish updated with any phone or 
address changes. You can put an envelope with the 
updates in the collection basket, call Kim with the 
changes or email the changes to her.  

   Your Stewardship Sharing  
 Ending January 26, 2025 

Stewardship Envelopes:     $         2,370.00 

Loose Offertory:  $           186.00 

    Weekly Stewardship needed to meet budget: $1,250.00   

 Thank you for your contributions! 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intention  

Sunday – February 2  

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am   +The Living & Deceased Members 
    of Holy Rosary, Ss. Peter & Paul & St. Ann 

Wednesday—February 5  

Faith Formation   

Thursday– February 6  

Mass    8:30 pm   + Claire & Robert Collings 

Friday– February 7  

Eucharistic Adoration   4—5 pm 

Sunday – February 9  

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am   +Ray & Ermina Kempf 

St. Ann Parish Liturgical Roles 

8 am Mass Sunday – February 9 

GREETERS June & Terry W 

LECTOR Lynette M 

EUCHARIST Julie S 

SERVER Leo D 

USHERS Terry W & Steven W 

mailto:lgross6@hotmail.com


Holy Rosary, New Holstein 

Thank You 
Thank you to Lindsay Schultz and the Faith Formation 
students who participated in last Saturday’s Mass. You 
did a wonderful job!  

Our Sympathy 
Please keep Rose Mary Woelfel and her family in your 
prayers, as Rose Mary passed away recently.  Eternal 
rest grant unto her, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon her.  

Also, our sympathy and prayers to the family of 
Gary Bonlander whose funeral Mass was celebrated 
here on Thursday.  Please keep Gary and the 
Bonlander family in your prayers.  May they rest 
in peace.  

Mass Intentions - 2025 
There a quite a few Wednesday Mass intentions 
that are available for 2025. In February there 
is 12th and 19th; March 19th and 26th, April 
2nd and 30th and May 28th. The cost is $20 
per Mass. Please contact the parish office to 
book.  

Mission Quilters 
The Mission Quilters will again be tying quilts 
on Tuesdays from 8:00-11:00 at the Ruffing 
home. Anyone interested in helping can con-
tact Dick at 920-898-5966. Also, flat sheets are 
always needed. A box will be available by the 
corner cabinet in the main wing for donations. 

Homebound Visits 
Are you or someone you know unable to come to Mass? 
Deacon Dennis Bennin is doing home visits with Holy 
Communion during the week. Please call the parish 
office (920-898-4884) to be on the schedule.   
 

Book Club 
February's book is ready for pick up at the New Holstein 
library.  Everyone is welcome to join this new year, to 
read more and socialize.   Discussion is light, easy, and 
laughter is guaranteed. Feb. 12, 6-7 pm, enter via the 
school entrance door. Check out your copy of "The  
Minuscule Mansion of Myra Malone" by Audrey Burges 
and join us. Any questions call Dawn Voland 920-894-
7061. 

Knights of Columbus Pizza Sale 

The New Holstein K of C Council 12393 will again be 
sponsoring their annual pizza sale fundraiser with the 
Faith Formation classes.  The date of the sale is March 
1st, 2025, and order forms are available in each vesti-
bule, or they can be ordered from a K of C member or 
Faith Formation Student. Orders are due by February 
16.  Thank you for your continued support for this fund-
raiser which enables various contributions to our com-
munity. 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intentions 

Monday – Feb 3     
    Choir Practice|6:30 pm (church)   
Wednesday – Feb 5     

Mass| 8:30 am + Linus & Rose Mary Woelfel 
Adoration| 4:00-5:00 pm 
Faith Formation| Grades 1-8 

Thursday – Feb 6 
    NEC Presentations|6:00 pm MQP   
Saturday – Feb 8     
    3:30 pm Confession     
    4:00 pm Mass + Lloyd Petrie   

 Holy Rosary Stewardship:  Jan 25, 2025 
            Weekly Fiscal Year Budget 

Church Support Envelopes:         $  2,151.00    $200,000.00 

Loose Offertory:      $      381.00    $  16,000.00 

Total       $   2,532.00    $216,000.00 

Adult Support Needed     $   4,166.75    $110,479.89 received for year 

Difference This Week  - $    1,634.75    $105,520.11 needed by 06/30/25 

 

Student Envelopes      $          6.00 
Building & Grounds      $      387.25 

 

Bishop’s Appeal       $ 35,127.00 (Goal)  

Sanctuary Candle Memorial 
For the week of February 2,  

the Sanctuary Candle 
 is burning in Memory of 

Bob Mauer 

   THANK YOU FOR YOUR  
CONTRIBUTIONS! 

Holy Rosary Liturgical Ministers 

February 8- Saturday 4:00 PM  

  

ALTAR SERVER LECTOR EUCHARIST 

Josie Mertens 
Samantha Schultz 

Patty Jaeckels Carol Jacobson  

  

N 

W 

S 

USHERS GREETERS 
CANTOR 

ORGANIST 
Knights 
Jim Fett  

Brian Giebel Brian/Megan Giebel 
Donna Schwantes Donna Schwantes 

Kevin Sippel Kevin Sippel 



St. Ann 

    Donna Schmitz     894-7153         

    Valeria Kempf       894-2370 

Holy Rosary 

       Barb Weber 898-5614 

        

SS. Peter & Paul 

      Fran Pitz  894-3017 

      Rita Nigrelli 286-0551 

C
h
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i
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Baptism 
Congratulations on the birth of your child!  Contact 
the office at least one month before desired date of 
Baptism to arrange for preparation.   

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement!  Contact  
the office at least six months before your intended 
date to meet with Father Amadi and to make  
arrangements for the marriage preparation process.   

Bequests 
Please remember our parishes when making out 
your will.  Thank you.    

Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi  Pastor 

Deacon Dennis Bennin  Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Pat Knier  Deacon 

St. Ann   898-4884 
stann1851@gmail.com  threeparishesonefaith.org  
June Winkel  Rel. Ed Coordinator 
Kay Schmitz  Trustee Secretary  
Sandy Winkel  Trustee Treasurer  
Kathy Pershing   Pastoral Council Chair 
Colleen Schnell  Finance Council Chair   

Holy Rosary  898-4884 
hrparish_1@charter.net   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Lynne Becker   Parish Business Manager 

Lindsay Schultz  Rel Ed Coordinator 

Diane Pleviak   Trustee Secretary  

Gary Wildenberg   Trustee Treasurer  

Tom Fleming   Pastoral Council Chair 

Jarrod Greuel     Finance Council Chair 

SS. Peter & Paul  894-3553 
secretary@sspeternpaul.org   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Kim Driscoll  Parish Office Manager 

   Rel. Ed. Coordinator 

Karen Pethan  Trustee Secretary  

Karen Schneider Trustee Treasurer  

Guy Chollet  Pastoral Council Chair 

Matt Piper  Finance Council Chair 

Divine Savior Catholic School   894-3533   
www.divinesaviorschool.org 
Anton Shircel  School Administrator 
Amy Schweitzer  Administrative Assistant 
Office   423 Fremont St, Kiel 

“Each child has a place in God’s heart for all  
eternity; once he or she is conceived,  

the creator’s eternal dream comes true.” 

        ~ Pope Francis, Amoris Latitia (The Joy of Love) 

Help Us, Help Others!    Donate  .  Shop  . Volunteer! 

          SVdP Kiel Thrift Store  

1234 Teckla Place    920.894.7834 

Line 1) store         Line 2) assistance  

SVdP Society  

St. Vincent de Paul – Beacon of Hope 
Would you like to make a difference in the lives of oth-
ers by providing compassion, friendship and assistance 
to those in need? These are goals of the Holy Rosary St. 
Vincent de Paul Society. With generosity from our com-
munity and parishioners we accomplished many of our 
goals in 2024. Our monthly food pantry fed almost 
1,500 people. We also helped with housing assistance, 
clothing and transportation. We meet the 1st Monday 
of every month at 6:30 pm and we would like to wel-
come new members. Ordinary people can do great 
things. 

Helping Hands Food Pantry 
Thank you for your continued support. We are in need 
of the following items: paper products, peanut butter, 
jams and jellies, macaroni & cheese, baked beans, 
ketchup and hearty soups. Bins are in the back of 
church. Thank you for helping our friends in need. 

Chili Luncheon & Bingo 

Sunday, February 2 at the New Holstein Community 
Center. Dine in or Carryout 11:30-1:00. Chili or Chicken 
Noodle Soup. Bingo Begins at 1:00 pm. Sponsored by 
New Holstein Optimist Club and all proceeds to the  
Optimist Park Playground Project. 

mailto:stann1851@gmail.com


 

Assoc. Broker / Senior Realtor 

Join us as our guest to discern your member-

ship. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

894-3348  www.meiselwitzfh.com 

513 Fremont St, Kiel 

Dave Burg @ 920-948-4296  

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 

roecksbakery@gmail.com 

920-894-2787 

Join us as our 
guest to discern 

your membership. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday 

each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

 


